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UKRAINIAN SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLIC 

(Translation) (Original: Russian) 

1. The Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic declares that, in accordance with 
article 287 of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, it chooses 
as the principal means for the settlement of disputes concerning the 
interpretation or application of this Convention an arbitral tribunal 
constituted in accordance with Annex VII. For the consideration of questions 
relating to fisheries, protection and preservation of the marine environment, 
marine scientific research and navigation, including pollution from vessels 
and ~ dumping, the Ukrainian SSR chooses a special arbitral tribunal 
constituted in accordance with Annex VIII. The Ukrainian SSR recognizes the 
competence, as stipulated in article 292, of the International Tribunal for 
the Law of the Sea in respect of questions relating to the prompt release of 
detained vessels or their crews. 

2. The Ukrainian Soviet Socialist Republic declares, in accordance with 
article 298 of the Convention, that it does not accept compulsory procedures, 
involving binding decisions, for the consideration of disputes relating to sea 
boundary delimitations, disputes concerning military activities and disputes 
in respect of which the Security Council of the United Nations is exercising 
the functions assigned to it by the Charter of the United Nations. 

UNION OF SOVIET SOCIALIST REPUBLICS 

(Translation) (Original: Russian) 

1. The Union of Soviet Socialist Republics declares that, under article 287 
of the United Nations Convention on the Law of the Sea, it chooses an arbitral 
tribunal constituted in accordance with Annex VII as the basic means for the 
settlement of disputes concerning the interpretation or application of the 
Convention. It opts for a special arbitral tribunal constituted in accordance 
with Annex VIII for the consideration of matters relating to fisheries, the 
protection and preservation of the marine environment, marine scientific 
research, and navigation, including pollution from vessels and dumping. It 
recognizes the competence of the International Tribunal for the 
Law of the Sea, as provided for in article 292, in matters relating to the 
prompt release of detained vessels and crews. 

2. The Union of Soviet Socialist Republics declares that, in accordance with 
article 298 of the Convention, it does not accept the compulsory procedures 
entailing binding decisions for the consideration of disputes relating to sea 
boundary delimitations, disputes concerning military activities, or disputes 
in respect of which the Security Council of the United Nations is exercising 
the functions assigned to it by the Charter of the United Nations. 




